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Chapter website:  http://iotaxistateweeblycom.weebly.com/
President’s Corner

Dear Iota Sisters,


I hope you have had a wonderful summer.   I am very excited about the year ahead.  Your executive board met in May to plan out the dates and activities for our six meetings.  Martha Rhoton and Belinda Castille have lined up programs for the year to inform, entertain, and educate us.  I hope you will plan to attend each and every one of our meetings.  You will miss a treat if you are absent. 


We had a wonderful time of fellowship, learning, and renewal at XI State in June.  Representing Iota this year were Joy Branham, Sue Fischer, Val Manley, and yours truly.  Our chapter display and basket for the silent auction were lovely and well received.   The Order of the Rose ceremony was beautiful and we were so proud when our own Sue Fischer was presented this distinguished award.   I hope more of you will make plans to go with us next year.


Our first meeting will be on September 10, at 5:30pm at Eastman Recreation Park of Bays Mountain, shelter #20.  Please bring a covered dish, filled with something delicious to share and items to place in gift bags for new teachers in our local schools.  Please consider including small personal items a new teacher might enjoy.  This would be an excellent time to invite nonmember women educators to attend the meeting to get to know us and also learn about the wonderful opportunities membership in DKG affords.  In case of rain, we will have our fun get together at Litz Manor Church.

Hostess group #5 will in charge of coordinating the desserts and decorations if desired. Please contact your hostess group chairperson to let her know if you will be able to attend the meeting or not.  Hostess chairpersons, please email me with the names of the persons planning to attend the meeting at joannsmi@yahoo.com

Membership dues are $75.00 again this year.  You may pay at the first meeting or mail your dues to Sue Fischer 234 DeLee Drive, Kingsport, TN 37663.   Our prompt payment of dues prevents Sue from having problems reporting to the state and national DKG.


Enjoy the rest of your summer and I hope to see you on September 10.

Fondly,

JoAnn Smith, President                      
Mark your calendar for the September 10th picnic meeting!  

       We’ll be meeting at Eastman Cabins, Shelter #20, at 5:30 PM on that Thursday. Bring your special dish for our picnic.  No one’s ever gone hungry yet!  Hostess Group 5 will be in charge of drinks, etc.


Also, bring small items to put in goody bags to welcome new teachers.  This year we’re going to schedule a special work session later just to fill those bags instead of trying to sandwich it in at the end of the picnic.  Martha Ward, chair of the Membership Committee, thinks this will definitely help streamline things.
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Highlights of April meeting—

· For a program change of pace, Iota members showed off new outfits from Dress Barn in a fashion show!
· Chocolate items were brought to fill our auction basket for Xi State
Executive Board Meeting May 6th


The Iota Executive Board met at “The Social” (the former Hibbert-Davis) to make plans for the coming year.  Most of the time was taken up with planning for programs, but there was also quite a bit of other business:

1. A few of the Hostess Groups have been rearranged a little for more effectiveness.  I’ll include those in this newsletter.

2. Linda Fontaine requests that everyone send her a cell phone number in addition to your house phone number.

3. Because we have been coming up a little short on money to pay for meals, the price will go up from $11.00 to $12.00 this year.

4. Remember that there is a donation basket at Linda’s sign-in table to contribute to Litz Manor Baptist Church for the privilege of holding our meetings there.  We are aiming to have enough to give them $100.00 for the year.

5. We are hoping to include pictures of all members in our Yearbook.  Send us a picture!  Otherwise, we will try to snap you at a meeting!

6. Martha Rhoton and Belinda Castille will share the task of photographing            activities at our meetings.  And remember, if you have some great snaps that you have taken, please send them to Joy Branham for inclusion in the Archives and to Brenda Moriarty for the website.

7. It is imperative that you let your Hostess Group Chair know whether or not you are coming to a meeting!  We have to pay for a certain number of meals, and there may not be any extra!

8. Joan Holt reminds us that the Appalachian Fair is August 24th -29th.  We need volunteers to man the DKG Imagination Library booth from 3:00 to 9:00 each night and all day on Saturday.  Please sign up for a few hours.  Otherwise the whole load falls on Joan and a few others.  Without volunteers we can’t make this work.

9. Remember that this is the second year of the biennium.  We will need to be thinking about a slate of officers for 2015-2017.  Please volunteer!  Not everyone can do every job, but everyone has talents that can enhance our society.  And, besides, sometimes you don’t know what you can do until you try!

10. I am including a personal information form to this newsletter.  Please fill it out and return at the first meeting or by mail to Linda Fontaine.  We’d like to know all about your accomplishments!  I know from experience that all of you will need more room to include all your interests and activities, so please continue on the back!  Don’t be afraid to toot your own horn!

2015-2016 IOTA MEETING DATES


All plans are still tentative, but we’re hoping this is the backbone of our meeting year! 

	DATE
	WHERE
	INFO

	Thursday, Sept. 10, 5:30 PM
	Eastman picnic shelter #20

Hostess Group 5
	1.  Picnic!

2.  Bring items to fill goody bags for new teachers.

	Thursday, Oct. 8, 5:30 PM
	Litz Manor Baptist Church

Hostess Group 6
	1.  Legislative meeting.  Donna Cotner, Executive Director of TRTA is our speaker.

	Saturday, Nov. 14, 10:30 AM
	Litz Manor

Hostess Group 1
	1.  Darrell Fleming, author of Family, Friends, and War Heroes, is our speaker.

2.  Bring personal items to donate to the Safe House.

	Thursday, Dec. 10, 5:30 PM
	Food City in Greenacres

Hostess Group 2
	1.  Initiation of new members.

2.  Bring UNWRAPPED new books to donate to children at Girls, Inc.

3.  Enjoy music at our Christmas celebration!

	Saturday, Mar. 12, 10:30 AM
	Litz Manor

Hostess Group 4
	1.  Founders Day

2.  Presentation of Spring home decorating.

	Saturday, Apr. 9, 10:30 AM
	Trinity Lutheran Church

Hostess Group 3
	1.  Installation of new officers.

2.  High tea! Dress up for fun! Bring your tea party items to add to the display!


Winner of Scholarship Quilt!


Our congratulations to retired Sullivan County teacher Ginger Newell on winning our beautiful Iota Chapter DKG Scholarship Quilt!  We hope she’ll become a member of our chapter!  


Our quilt generated something like $850.00 for the scholarship fund.  We need some ideas on how to pick a student to benefit from that, the size of the scholarship, and any other things that need to be considered.  Please send your ideas along to Betty White, chair of the Scholarship Committee.

Xi State Convention

Four Iota members represented our chapter at Xi State in June—JoAnn Smith, Joy Branham, Val Manley, and Sue Fischer (winner of the Order of the Rose!).  As always, the convention was lovely, with lots of good fellowship and interesting sessions.  Also, bunches of honors garnered for Iota Chapter!  Next year, please come join us!

Hostess Groups (revamped!)


Please remember to let your hostess group chair know whether you are attending a meeting or not!  

Group 1

Linda Smith (co-chair)
239-9389

Martha Ward (co-chair)
239-9841

Faye Neergaard

Kathie Owens

Sue Thomas

Kathryn Lockett

Group 2

Trish Harris (chair)

677-1265

Georgia Davis

Val Manley

JoAnn Smith

Mary Lynn Ball

Jeanne Knight

Debra Pelow

Rose Marie Spriggs

Group 3

Joy Branham (chair)

423-944-3108

Rachel O’Dell

Rosemary Smith

Laura Wicker

Beth Geno

Diane Peake

Margaret Tomlinson

Lacy Hughes

Group 4

Betty White (chair)

323-8983

Sue Fischer

Wanda McLellan

Margaret Bays

Joan Holt

Martha Rhoton

Group 5

Jane Bowlin (chair)

246-5273

Hannah Guinn

Mary Shortt

Linda Fontaine

Mary Kiser

Martha Steadman

Betty Oneill

Group 6

Cynthia Livesay

416-5150
Vicki Clevinger

Tammie Davis

Brenda Moriarty

Belinda Castille

Pat Cox

Lib Dudney

Betty Turner



NATIONAL WOMEN”S HISTORY MUSEUM -- RESOURCES
The National Women’s History Museum is in the process of producing 40 “Women’s History Minutes.” These cover such women as Deborah Sampson who fought in the Revolutionary War under the name Robert Shurtlieff, Sybil Ludington who at sixteen rode to warn colonists a la a Paul Revere and Betty Zane who darted outside to obtain needed gunpowder in frontier Virginia.  Additionally the museum has produced an online exhibit titled “Breaking In: Women in Science, Technology, Engineering & Mathematics.” That exhibit can be accessed at https://www.nwhm.org/online-exhibits/.
Other exhibits at that site include “Women Wielding Power: Pioneer Female State Legislators,” “Clandestine Women: Spies in American History,” and “Young and Brave: Girls Changing History.”
NATIONAL WOMEN”S HISTORY MUSEUM – BUILDING COMMISSION
As many of you know DKG’s U.S. Forum has substantially helped the National Women’s History Museum in its effort to have a physical building on or near the National Mall in Washington, DC.  In December 2014 as one of the last acts of the 113th Congress a bill was passed which allowed appointment of a “Congressional Commission to Study the Potential Creation of a National Women's History Museum.” This eight member commission would have two members appointed by each of the following – the House Majority Leader, the Senate Majority Leader, the House Minority Leader and the Senate Minority leader. It is hoped that the lead architect in this endeavor will be a woman.  If that happens this will be the first time a woman has designed a museum on or close to the National Mall.

Report from the Personal Growth and Development Committee-- 


Professional Development courses, seminars, and certificate programs offer numerous opportunities to change and advance careers in education while maintaining current job are offered at the Knoxville campus of the University of Tennessee.   Contact link:   www.noncredit.utk.edu/Professional/
 


Closer to this area ETSU is offering Professional Development opportunities which specialize in planning and implementing conferences, seminars, non-credit courses, certification training courses along with children’s programs.  Contact link:  www.etse.edj/professionaldevelopment 
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Our

sympathy is
extended to

Tammie Davis

on the death of 

her father the last week in July.  Our thoughts are with you, Tammie. 






Good Recovery Wishes—


Best “Get Well” wishes to Mary Shortt on her bout with surgery and radiation, and to long-time former member Louise Smith on her operation this summer for hip replacement.


